Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter
Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday 10 July 2008 

Attendees: Jim Anding, Kitty Anding, Jo Anne Bates, Dwight Bohlmeyer, Lourdes Hasson, Kate Kelly, Charlene Lusk, Madge Luquette, Mark Ojah, Jean Paul, Manuelita Ureta, Jim Waldson, Jerry Taylor, Ken Hasson, Terry Junek, Kerry Fillip, Paul Fillip 

The business meting was called to order by Jim Waldson at 6:35 p.m. 

Business Meeting 

Jim announced that in celebration of the 10th anniversary of the Texas Master Naturalists each chapter received a framed copy of the mission statement. Ours will be displayed at the Blinn Aquatic Center where we hold our monthly meetings 

State Meeting: The annual state meeting and advanced training will be held at Mo Ranch on Oct. 24-26. Mo Ranch is near Fredricksburg. Members are asked to submit photos of chapter activities for the annual slide show, which is shown at the state meeting to Donna at txmasternaturalist@tx.rr.com .  Any donations for the annual silent auction will be appreciated, the proceeds go to improving next years state meeting through bringing in nationally renowned speakers and trainers and to support project fair awards. There is also a Photo and Art contest, Chapter scrapbook contest and a Project Fair.  

State Announcements:  

Magnolia Charitable Trust Grant: Four of these grants are awarded annually. TMNBV did not compete for a grant this year, but we should consider this for next year.  The winners of this years are: 1. Development of a Nature Smart Family Program                   2. Construction of a Chimney Swift habitat  3.Treasures of the Bay Program  4. Activities at the Clear Creek Heritage Center. 

T-shirt contest:  10th anniversary of TMN T-Shirt will be for sale soon.  There are 5 finalists:  Indiana Jones style TMN; 10 Years of Tending to Texas; Dragonfly Fossil- Texas 1 Billion Years in the Making; Evolution of a Texas Naturalist; and A watercolor Dragonfly 

Local Announcements: 

Cottonwood Branch Project.  Jim spoke to a Technical Writing Class that is writing a timetable, cost analysis; volunteer analysis; and grant procurement for this project.  Our chapter will have a chance to review and adapt the plan they produce.  A plant ID session at Cottonwood identified 28 native species; 6 invasive species.  This will be a continuing project.  Plans should be completed in about 6 weeks. 

Mark Ojah. has been working on our chapter’s patch. A sample is being produced by Pashko.  When a sample is produced, Mark will review colors, quality, etc.  They’ll make about 100 for the next meeting; cost will be around $2 per patch. 

Kerry has volunteered to do publicity for the Fall 2008 class.  She designed an ad for The Eagle, but the cost would be prohibitive.  Kerry suggests that we do fundraising over this year to raise enough for an ad in the summer of 2009.  She has reformatted her idea and produced a brochure.  She’s asked Producer’s Coop and the Health Foods Store to place the brochures on their counters. Jim mentioned that Eric Zimmerman has already announced the Fall 2009 class on a TV spot and has agreed to promote it through a press release in the Eagle. He also gave us permission to put brochures at the Agrilife Extension Office.  Two spots on KBTX TV (11:45 am on Aug 1 and 5:45 am on Aug 8) will be recorded by Jimmie Killingsworth and Kerry.  Kerry suggested that we consider an active recruitment program to get word of our program out to the community.  The members present suggested that Doug Welsh be contacted each week and that he will give us a mention on his Thursday noon radio show, “Garden Success.”  Kerry is asking that we identify businesses and owners with whom we have an individual relationship who might be interested in accepting flyers.  Some ideas were floated.  Contact Kerry with added ideas; try to work off of personal connections when making suggestions and contacts.  Kerry will be sending an attachment via email of the brochure and application for members to print, if you know of a place to display them.  Kitty is also sending out applications to people whose names are submitted. 

Members discussed 25 as a limit for the new class; any beyond that would be put on a waiting list.   

Outreach: At the juncture of Rock Prairie and Bird Pond Road, Mr Britt Rice has a herd of exotic animals.  Jean Paul suggests that we approach him to visit with us about his operation and its design.  

Training: Letters thanking folks for agreeing to serve as trainers this fall will go out next week. A lot of effort has gone into identifying and contacting potential trainers.. 

Advanced Training: Leopold Land Ethic Training: begins at 9 am on Monday July 14th and Tues 15th.  The $100 registration includes food. Texas Parks and Wildlife will present as part of this training. 

Working from a list submitted by members, Mark is lining up presenters for our next meeting.  We should send him the names of any potential speakers.  All schedules should be cleared through Mark . 

Volunteer Services:  Jr Master Naturalists who have attended Dwight’s workshops this summer approximately four times will be taken on a field trip.  Dwight wants to visit the Little Brazos and is considering offering such a trip twice—on a Thursday evening (maybe as soon as July 17) and on a weekend.  Ten kids plus parents will form a large group.  Dwight will try to set up a time around 5:30 p.m. for good daylight.  He will send out an email requesting help.   

A second project at the TCWC gardens involves spreading mulch and adding extensions to posts to put up a sign.  

Jim announced that State TMN volunteer opportunities include a plant species count (July 14-17th) in Chapparal WMA.  Jim noted that the contact info has been sent through Google Groups email.  The Matador WMA also needs volunteers now through August for flora and fauna surveys. 

A request has come from Jay Whiteside from Parks and Wildlife—several counties need help with various activities this fall—Whitetail Deer age, weight, etc., collection; Bobwhite restoration initiative, etc.  Dates and times will be sent out via our Google Groups . 

Ken Hasson described the successful Mussel Survey results (look for this story in the Summer Cyrano).  The Brazos River is extremely low this summer, which endangers the mussels.  Some fossils were also found.  Next Mussel trip may be this Saturday (July 12th).   

Newsletter: We are waiting for your stories. Please send them to Kate at katherinekel@gmail.com.  Ken Hasson and Jim and Kitty will be writing stories for the Summer issue.  Please vote for your favorite article from the last issue and send your vote to Kate (email above). .   

Social Committee: The Social Committee is focused on bats at the moment.  They are a bit secretive about this project. Oct 11 is the next canoe trip to Village Creek.  The Preserve has recently been given full control of the Creek, which should be an improvement.  The Preserve is going to monitor how visitors use the creek and encourage it as a family location.  Leslie, the ranger, will try to accompany us on our next trip.   

Jo Anne needs refreshments provided for the next meeting.  Jim A. offered to serve drinks.  Please contact Jo Anne with food offers. 

No new business was announced. 

We adjourned at 7:20 p.m.  Joe Novak, our guest speaker, spoke on the TAMU Holistic Garden, which has many volunteer opportunities. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kate Kelly for Lucy Deckard for Ginny West. 

